Relations with Other Organizations

The question of closer relations between the N. C. A. A. and various athletic organizations, such as the I. C. A. A. A. A., the Intercollegiate Basketball League, etc., suggested by Mr. Kirby (see News Bulletin of Jan. 10, 1934), was referred to our committee on relations with other amateur organizations, with an expression of the sentiment of the Executive Committee of willingness at any suitable time to confer on matters of mutual concern with any other amateur group.

Re-instatement of Members

The Treasurer reported that four of the six members dropped from the rolls in December for non-payment of dues for two years had paid their back dues and requested re-instatement, which action was taken by the Committee.

Committees Appointed

The following committees were appointed:

- (1) To nominate Rules Committees for 1935: T. E. French, chairman, Ohio State University; C. P. Houston, Tufts College; E. L. Mercer, University of Pennsylvania; Dan McGugin, Vanderbilt University; H. L. Marshall, University of Utah; Ben G. Owen, University of Oklahoma; D. A. Penick, University of Texas; and William Monahan, University of California.
- (2) To nominate Officers for 1935: Romeyn Berry, Chairman, Cornell University; H. R. Heneage, Dartmouth College; R. A. Fetzer, University of North Carolina; Z. G. Clevenger, Indiana University; M. F. Ahearn, Kansas State College; W. B. Owens, Stanford University; and two representatives of the sixth and seventh districts, to be appointed.

N. C. A. A. Representatives on Olympic Rules Committees

President Griffith reported that, in accordance with the authority granted him at the Convention last December, he had nominated the persons named below to serve as representatives of the N.C.A.A. on several of the Games Committees to be appointed by the American Olympic Committee. These appointments are made with the understanding that travelling and other expenses connected with the meetings of the committees are to be met by the individuals themselves or by the institutions from which they come. As there will likely be from 20 to 30 meetings of most of the committees in the next three years, the total expense would be beyond the resources of the N. C. A. A.